
 
 

 
317 New Canaan Road 

Wilton, CT 06897 

(203) 762-9860 

 

          August 16th, 2021  

To the Planning and Zoning Commission, 

 

 In our request to increase capacity at Connecticut Friends School, our amount of parking 

spots is sufficient to meet the needs of our increase in capacity. We have 42 spots available as 

approved by the Wilton Zoning Department when Helen Gander Hall was renovated in 2020. We 

have six staff members with vehicles. Connecticut Friends School offers staggered drop-off. We 

have the option of Early Drop-Off at 8:30 AM with school beginning at 9:00 AM. Though 

school begins at 9:00 AM, families show up at anytime between 9:00-9:30 AM. Pick-up is also 

staggered as we have the option of 12:00, 1:00, 2:00, or 3:00 pick-up times. At any given time 

we currently have roughly 14 spots available. We anticipate new families enrolling as the 

program picks up awareness in town; however, if we reach our goal of increase in enrollment, we 

will still have at least 8 spots available during our busiest times. Currently as of 08/16/2021, on 

our busiest day we have 22 students; thus, with a few more enrollments, we would have 

sufficient parking to meet our needs.  

 

 

 Thank you for your consideration and time.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Nicole Ariniello, director  


